
Option B (“Do-Something” Management Option) assumes that there will be investment to improve the existing N25 National Road
corridor which will remain the access route to Rosslare Europort. Option B seeks to utilise the existing asset where feasible through
a package of on-line improvements which may include a mix of the following: the rationalisation of direct accesses onto the N25,
provision of parallel service roads, left-in/left-out junctions, designated pedestrian crossing facilities, signalised junctions, and
improvement works at Delaps Hill. This option will be developed to the “best possible standard” using the existing infrastructure. It
also includes the N25 Ballygillane roundabout project which will provide a new roundabout at the existing junction between the N25
(St. Patrick’s Road) and the existing L7021 (Ballygerry Link Road). Option B begins at this proposed roundabout with the Ballygerry
Link Road, continues along the existing N25 National Road and terminates at the existing roundabout at Rosslare Europort.
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Option C (“Do-Something” Development Option) consists of a combination of existing road infrastructure along with a new road
corridor to provide a new access route to the Rosslare Europort. This option utilises the existing Ballygerry Link Road and begins at
it's junction with the existing N25 National Road, where the proposed N25 Ballygillane Roundabout is again included. A new section
of road then extends from the existing junction of the Ballygerry Link Road/Churchtown Road and loops to the north, crossing the
existing railway track before continuing east to connect into Rosslare Europort, via a new roundabout proposed as part of the future
development of the Rosslare Europort. We are consulting with Rosslare Europort to ensure that any scheme proposal that may
develop from this option will be compatible with the Port’s own future infrastructural plans.
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Option A (‘Do-Minimum’ Option) utilises the existing N25 National Road as the access route to Rosslare Europort. It includes the
N25 Ballygillane roundabout project which will provide a new roundabout at the existing junction between the N25 (St. Patrick’s
Road) and the existing L7021 (Ballygerry Link Road). This project received planning approval in January 2020, and Wexford County
Council intends to proceed with the construction of the roundabout in 2021. Option A begins at this proposed roundabout with the
Ballygerry Link Road, continues along the existing N25 National Road and terminates at the existing roundabout at Rosslare
Europort. This ‘Do-Minimum’ option provides the baseline for the appraisal of all scheme options.
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